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In this issue don’t miss:  Energy saving tips (p8), an author you might not know (p11), a February
Frolic at St Peter’s (p17), a Defibrillator update (p19) and a new fashion show (p24)….
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Monday–Saturday 9:00am-5:00pm
Sunday 10:00am-4:00pm

Bank Holidays 10:00am-4:00pm

Gift Vouchers
Can be purchased for any amount or

for Afternoon Tea to be enjoyed in our
café or to takeaway. Our gift vouchers
make the perfect gift for anyone and

can be spent in the shop or café.

Mother’s Day
Saturday 18 March

Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea
Sunday 19 March

3 course Sunday lunch menu.

Keep an eye out for more details
in the next issue of the Bulletin.

Afternoon Tea
Our fabulous afternoon teas.

A selection of sandwiches, homemade
scones, and delicious homemade

cakes. Available to eat in or takeaway.
24-hour notice required.

Sunday Lunches
Available Sundays 12:00-2:30pm.
Roast of the day served with roast
potatoes, seasonal vegetables,
Yorkshire pudding and proper
gravy.
Call us on 01377 271038 to make
a booking.

*Subject to availability

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
http://www.shelterbox.org/
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com.
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com.
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and
advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers to every address in
the village.  If you need help with:

Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates/handwritten items – Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the
email below.

Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin relies on
contributions from local people to keep it as interesting
and relevant as possible to life in our village.   If you would
like to send an item for publication please email this to the
address at the bottom of this notice, where it will be
picked up by one of the team:  they will do their best to
acknowledge receipt within 2–3 days.

Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising
Costs can be found on the village website:
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community
Information tab.

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with us by
the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion.

Please note our email address:
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

When contacting our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility
for the content of published advertisements.

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

A very Happy New Year to all our readers and
contributors.
It’s pleasing to report that our village finished 2022 on a
number of positive notes …

A Bingo night was held on 2ⁿd December at Foreman’s
garage to raise funds for the ShelterBox charity.   It was
very enjoyable and raised £365 - thank you to everyone
who came and made it such a success. A special thanks
goes to Janet Foreman for her splendid organisation and
hard work. Thanks also to the Spar who, once again,
donated a raffle prize.

We heard about the work ShelterBox does around the
world from Stephen, a volunteer, and watched a powerful
video showing some of the people given shelter and basic
tools to help them start again after war or disaster has
taken their homes and livelihoods.

Altogether the three events held in our village last autumn
raised £485. We heard from ShelterBox that our donation
went to the Pakistan flood relief and that it 'enabled us to
reach out to as many families as possible'.   For more
information go to www.SHELTERBOX.ORG

Then we had Santa’s Sleigh Ride and the Tractor
procession travelling through the village.   Finally there was
the New Year’s Eve Shindig held at Foreman’s Garage – a
great success!!   A superb disco and lightshow and
excellent carved buffet provided the right atmosphere for
over 150 of us to see in the New Year. Thank you to the
organisers and we are looking forward to more
opportunities to dance the night away.

Saving water
Despite it feeling like it hasn’t stopped raining recently,
Yorkshire Water say that our reservoirs are still only 90%
full.  The hosepipe ban was lifted in December but
everyone needs to do what they can to use water carefully.

How’s your www?
Many organisations put their information on a website,
making it easily accessible to everyone – but it’s easy then
to forget to keep that information up to date.   If your
organisation does have a website, please make it your New
Year resolution to check that all the information is current.

Missing a moggie?
Two cats have turned up on a farm near the village.  One
cat is a Persian - fairly substantial in size -and the other is a
slimmer grey cat with spots rather than stripes.   If anyone
has lost them please get in touch with Rich Wilkinson on
07890 548787.

Are you well organised?
If you’re a good organiser The Bulletin would appreciate
some help with administration.   To find out what’s
involved please contact Lynn Hall at
anvilcorner02@gmail.com.

Cover photo by Paula Anderson

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
http://www.shelterbox.org/
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com.
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com.
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

EVERY WEEK

Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984
657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£5.00 per session.   For more information contact Ted on
01482 865353 or 07399 475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose
on 01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6 week
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at
SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430
810002
Thursday Winter Warmers  Friendship & Food 10:00am-
4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton. Free to all
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and
biscuits.

FEBRUARY

Saturday 11 February Frolics 6:00-9:00pm at St Peter’s
Church, Hutton - see page 17
Monday 13 & 27 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Tuesday 14 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Wednesday 15 Bingo Night 6:30pm, Eyes Down 7:00pm
at the Bowls Club (behind The White Horse), Cranswick

Friday 17 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking
Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Secretary
07942 353818
Wednesday 22 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI
Hall, Cranswick
Sunday 26 Bishop Eleanor’s visit to St Peter’s Church,
Hutton.

FUTURE DATES

Friday 3 March World Day of Prayer
Wednesday 15 March Bingo Night 6:30pm, Eyes Down
7:00pm at the Bowls Club (behind The White Horse),
Cranswick
Saturday 18 March Fashion Show 2:30pm at Foreman’s
Garage
Friday 14 April Easter Bingo at Foreman’s Garage
Saturday 22 April Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-
2:00pm at Foreman’s Garage (then every 4th Saturday
until November)
Saturday 6 May King Charles III Coronation
Sunday 7 May  “Have a go” and Coronation Party at the
SRA
Sunday 25 June Open Gardens 11:00am-4:00pm around
Hutton Cranswick
Saturday 22 July Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Sunday 30 July  10k Charity Run
Saturday 25 November Christmas Market at Foreman’s
Garage

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin
contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333.

It is time to ….
….. PLAY BINGO!!
Wednesday 15 February

Eyes Down 7.00pm
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club

At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street,
Cranswick. YO25 9QN

See you there: Refreshments and a raffle

Also on Wednesday 15 March

JACOB’S WELL WINTER APPEAL
”We are appealing for warm clothing, blankets and
heaters to send to help get the Ukrainians through this
cold winter.  People are living without electricity, often
in  buildings without doors or windows due to the
conflict. Whilst temperatures are cold in the UK, in
Ukraine they often reach minus 20˚C.  We are in
desperate need of food and money to pay for future
shipments to Ukraine.”
If you feel you would like to help, St Peter’s is a
collecting point for warm clothing, footwear and
blankets for the next few weeks.  The church is open all
day on Thursday and on Sunday morning.
Many thanks to those who have already responded to
this – to date (15 January) we have taken more than 60
large bags of items.  We can arrange collection from
your home – ring 01377 270474.

https://www.yorkshireinbloom.co.uk/entrants-guide-and-entry-form
https://www.yorkshireinbloom.co.uk/entrants-guide-and-entry-form
http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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The Village in Bloom
Team wishes all Bulletin
readers a very happy and
peaceful New Year. The
days are slowly
lengthening and the bulbs
are starting to show their
leaves. The gardening
season is nearly upon us.

Royal Horticultural Society competition 2023
We had our first team meeting of 2023 on Monday 23rd
January to discuss the  details of entering the Royal
Horticultural Society Yorkshire in Bloom competition. We
are expecting to enter the competition in the Large Village
category as usual. Judging is normally in July.

In previous years, that is before Covid struck, some of our
local businesses and the school and playgroup also entered
in other categories. Entries for organisations other than
villages, towns and cities close on 30th April 2023. Last year
James White entered in the Small Business category and
received a Silver Gilt award.
It would be lovely if some more businesses and youth
organisations could enter. The details and costs to enter
are on the Yorkshire in Bloom website:
https://www.yorkshireinbloom.co.uk/entrants-guide-and-
entry-form

Village activity to join in – creating bee corridors
The Village in Bloom team will be carrying out their normal
planting and maintenance activities getting containers and
ground beds ready to make the village look its best. One of
the activities suggested by the RHS judges is the creation
of bee corridors throughout the village using bee friendly
plants in containers and ground beds.
The Village in Bloom team members will take this on board
for the areas in the village maintained by them. It would
be wonderful and much more effective for pollinators if all
residents with some outside space could do the same.

Team meeting
The AGM and the first team meeting of 2023 took place on
Monday 23rd January. A report will be in the March edition
of the Bulletin.

Volunteering – put your ideas into action
If you would like to volunteer to help the Village in Bloom
team please get in touch with either Gina Simpson or
Heather Teare.

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin

For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at:
ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at:
heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377
270187

https://www.yorkshireinbloom.co.uk/entrants-guide-and-entry-form
https://www.yorkshireinbloom.co.uk/entrants-guide-and-entry-form
http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings and
Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.  Please use
the following designated email address:
Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com  Telephone or text: 07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547 Ruth Pickles ( Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474

SERVICES AT ST PETER’S IN FEBRUARY

Sunday 5 Feb  10.45am Family Service and Baptism

Sunday 12 Feb  10.45am Choral Praise

Sunday 19 Feb  10.45am Family Communion
(with the Band)

                           4pm Songs of Praise (with the Choir)

Sunday 26 Feb 10.45am Family Communion led by
     Bishop Eleanor Sanderson (the Bishop of
     Hull)

Hello again and wishing you all a belated happy and
healthy New Year.

I hope you enjoyed Christmas. It seems so long ago,
now, and yet it’s only 5 or 6 weeks ago.   Christmas is my
favourite time of year, with all the extra services,
including this year an excellent and most enjoyable
Carol Service with the staff and pupils of our Primary
School. I hope the parents and grandparents who
attended were as impressed as I was. Thank you to all
involved in such a beautiful service. I am looking
forward to the Service this year!

Thank you to our two members of church and Simon,
who were in charge of this year’s Crib Service, and of
course our helpers and Band, to those who took part
and those who came. Christmas doesn’t seem like
Christmas without a Crib Service! The Choir, the
Revelation Band, the Ministry Team and all our
congregants worked so hard so that the worship was
the best it could be. That is what church is all about:
everyone working together for the greater glory of God.
We now have some beautiful lap blankets for our use.

We are living through uncertain times and yet there is
nothing uncertain about God. He is always with us,
whether we acknowledge him or not. He wants what is
best for us, no matter what. Why, because he loves us!
No matter what. That is the bottom line! The choice is
ours.

An important part of our worship is prayer, talking with
God. It may seem as if we are talking ‘to’ God, but
prayer is a two way activity. He (or She, however you
think of God,) is always listening and ready and eager to
answer. We may not always receive the answer we
want, but it is what we need!

Don’t forget that Winter Warmers is every Thursday at
Church, 10am till 4pm, till Easter. Warmth, company
and food!

Take care and stay safe.

Love, Gwyn.

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

Dear Reader,
Now that the winter solstice is over, it’s starting to get
lighter by two minutes and seven seconds each day. It
doesn’t sound much, but nature knows the difference
as snow drops are already in bloom and daffodils are
starting to come through.

In John chapter 8:12 Jesus says “I am the light of the
world whoever follows me will not walk in darkness
but will have the light of life.” I’m so grateful that I
became a Christian as a teenager. There are so many
ways in which we can be influenced when we are
young and it can be difficult to know what choices to
make.  I’ve made my fair share of mistakes along the
way, but the light of the world shines brightly enough
for me to be reassured that even when I stumble, I’m
still on the right path.

Dear Father
When the future appears dark to us and we are
uncertain and fearful of the way ahead, help us to put
our trust in the light of the world.
Amen

Pastor John Gleaves

Hutton Cranswick Chapel is now open
on a Wednesday between 4 and 6pm
for prayer and reflection.  You are
welcome to come and sit quietly on
your own or talk and pray with the
pastor if you want to.   I will put a
poster up on the notice board when
the chapel is open.

Pastor John

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Five unusual energy-saving tips to
help you slash your bills

How to spend less money on gas and electricity is on
everyone’s minds. These somewhat unusual energy-saving
tips will not only cut costs but will also help to conserve
resources for future generations.

1. Vacuum your fridge

Keeping your fridge clean and organised can help save
energy in two ways. First, by cleaning the coils (at the
back), you can keep your fridge running more efficiently,
which will reduce the amount of energy it uses.

Second don’t overcrowd the fridge, as enabling cool air to
circulate will keep the temperature at an optimal level.
This will prevent the cooling system from having to work
harder to keep the food cold, thus saving energy.

2. Get more from your kettle

Remove limescale from your kettle: a descaled kettle boils
quicker and so uses less energy.    But be aware that if
your appliances are getting on in age, it may be better to
replace them with more energy-efficient upgrades which
can save even more money in the long run.

Use a thermos flask for any leftover kettle water. Not only
does it mean that any excess water you’ve just boiled
doesn’t go to waste, but it also means you’ve got boiling
water when you need it without having to reboil the
kettle again.

3. Heat one room efficiently

Heat only specific areas that you use the most.    Do this
with the radiator thermostats, or perhaps using a smart
thermostat with multiple zone setting.   This avoids
wasting energy to heat the entire house.  By heating only
the areas you need, you are also putting less strain on
your heating system. And limiting the amount of air that
needs to be heated reduces the amount of dust and other
contaminants.

You should make sure to put on layers of clothes so that
you can be comfortable without having to crank up the
thermostat.

You might also want to think about rearranging your
furniture to make sure that your radiators have enough
space to breathe. Leaving a gap between any furniture or

curtains lets the air circulate properly, which means you
are heating your room in the most efficient way possible.

4. Consider going off-peak

Some energy suppliers offer cheaper tariffs if you run your
appliances during off-peak times when fewer people are
demanding energy supplies.

Your washing machine, dishwasher and tumble dryer are
often the highest energy using appliances. Avoiding using
them during the peak hours of 4pm to 9pm will result in
lower electricity costs if you have an off-peak tariff. It will
also reduce strain on the electricity grid and cut the need
for additional energy production at peak times, which can
reduce emissions from power plants.

5. Unplug devices, close doors and do the washing up

Focusing on your own behaviour matters the most when it
comes to energy conservation.

Also be more conscious of turning off unwanted lights,
closing the doors when leaving a room to conserve the
heat and unplugging devices that are not being used.

For small loads of dirty dishes, you should wash them by
hand in a small amount of water rather than running a
dishwasher half empty. Use pan lids when cooking to
reduce the amount of energy used.

Taken from The Conversation, 13 December 2022.

The Conversation is a network which publishes news
stories and research reports online, written by academics
and researchers:  it makes for fascinating reading on a
wide range of topics.  https://theconversation.com/uk

How are you trying to reduce your energy bills?
Please share your tips with The Bulletin by emailing
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

HELP FOR OIL USERS
The government's Household Support Fund will help
vulnerable households with the rising cost of heating
oil.   Grants will be available to eligible residents in
East Yorkshire:  in general this means people with
limited resources or who have a long-term health
condition.  Eligible households will receive an oil
delivery of approx. 500 litres and free membership
to the YORSwitch Bulk Oil Buying Scheme for the
year (normally £20 per year).

The criteria can be viewed on this website, along
with the application forms:

https://www.hwrcc.org.uk/east-riding-household-
fund-for-oil-customers/
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FROM OUR SCHOOL   Writing by Year 4 Pupils

Out Riding
Luna was feeling anxious because her mum was
poorly. So to take her mind off it she decided to go
riding. She went out riding on her horse called Bella.
She went riding down a road called Coral Road. Sud-
denly she noticed a huge, unusual, decorative horse
hoof. It looked like an archway so she decided to go
through, Bella didn’t want to go through but she
knew she had to. The next thing they knew they
were standing in the middle of a huge bridleway.
They didn’t know where they were so they turned
round to go back but the door was no more. They
started looking round frantically but the door was
nowhere to be found. They started to get hungry
and Luna started to smell apples so they ran to get
to an apple tree. When they had eaten at least 3
apples something magical happened. A horse hoof
archway appeared. As if by magic they went
through and they were standing on Coral Road. They
went home and Luna never saw the door again.
By Kenzie

A Poem by Lewis

I opened the magical door and saw a crafty kanga-
roo and a flying fish. Cod killer.
I opened the magical door and saw a racing rocket
and a chubby chicken and a pooing piranha.
I opened the magical door and saw a slippery snake
and a digging dragon and a loser lion.
 I opened the magical door and saw a mythical magi-
cal magpie, a silly silky snake and a pooy perfect
pottery.

The Jelly Greenix Bat Pig
Male
Would you be able to find a Jelly Greenix Bat Pig if
you saw one? Interestingly, the size of them you
might be able to spot them. However, the colour of

male Jelly Greenix Bat Pig is a turquoise and dark
red colour and male ones like eating pencils.
Female
However, female Jelly Greenix Bat Pig have a rain-
bow colour skin and it is shiny. It allows them to
blend in with the pigs because they are the female
ones. Female Jelly Greenix Bat Pigs are brave and
legendry.
Groups
Like common pigs, the Jelly Greenix Bat Pig stay in
groups and they never go apart because they eat
the same thing, also they fight for each other.
They eat differently to male groups. When the male
and female groups fight they vote who goes first
and whoever wins chooses if they want to be
friends.     By Bella

The Unicorndragon
The Unicorndragon is very rare. The female
Unicorndragon is even bigger than the male one
and if you see one they are very rare. And they
can grow up to five metres tall it flies 1000
metres up in the air. It flies to different
countries every morning.
However female Unicorndragons grow up to ten
metres tall and fly 100 metres in the air. And
the male and the female are very poisonous.
The Unicorndragon is very mystical and it eats
Scorpydracey and Unicorndragons can kill
100000 Scorpidracey in one roar and on its tail
it has poisonous spikes on its tail and baby
dragons are 1 metre tall even its roar can reach
Italy
It eats everything with legs. They live in caves.
By Barnaby
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Wonderful churches of the East Riding

The village of Garton on the Wolds is just two miles from
Driffield on the A166 to York.   About half way through
the village, a left turn into Station Road leads to the
church of St Michael and All Angels.   The church dates
from the 12th century.  In the 19th century it was one of
some 15 churches which were restored by local
landowners the Sykes family of Sledmere.

St Michael’s is remarkable for the lavish programme of
interior decoration commissioned by Sir Tatton Sykes in
1872.   This includes wall paintings covering all of the

walls, depicting scenes from the bible.   Below the wall
paintings there is a dado of glazed Spanish tiles, and the
roof also features striking decoration.  During the 20th
century the wall decoration deteriorated considerably
and was restored between 1987 and 1995.  The interior
of this church remains a remarkable example of Victorian
art and devotion.

St Michael and All Angels is open daily from 10am to
4pm.  Morning prayer is held at 9.30am on the 1st Sunday
of each month and Communion on the 3rd Sunday.   For
further information contact the vicar on 01377 219471.

Looking for a new author?
Try John Banville, says Philip Shields.

John Banville is an Irish novelist,
presently aged 76 and living in
Dublin.   He is the author of some 27 novels and has
received many prestigious literary awards, including
the 2005 Man Booker prize for The Sea.

The attraction of Banville’s style is the way he uses
language in a vivid, poetic and often surprising way to
express, say, a feeling, an experience or a reflection on
a past event.   His writing has been described as
“perfectly crafted, beautiful, dazzling”.

In The Sea the narrator recalls how he spent a holiday
as a child in a seaside guest house, when he witnessed
some life-changing events.   He says “The past beats
inside me like a second heart”.   In Shroud a young
woman has died and her father visits the hotel room
where she had been staying: “The room was so full of
her not being there”.    Here are some more examples:

“A beggar will approach me, toothless and foul
smelling, and I will have an urge to open wide my arms
and crush him against my breast in a burning, brotherly
embrace, instead of which, of course, I will dodge past
him, swivelling my eyes away from the spectacle of his
misery and keeping my tight fists firmly plunged in my
pockets”.

“A grandfather clock directly behind my chair clicked its
tongue in large, slow, monotonous disapproval”.

“Tell me this world is not the strangest place, stranger
even than what the gods would have invented, did they
exist”.

As well as the books in his own name, Banville has
published several under the pen name Benjamin Black.
These are more conventional novels, set in Dublin in
the 1950s and centred on the state pathologist Quirke
who meddles in the work of the police.   These stories
are easy to read but still use powerful language to
evoke an atmosphere: “In the muffled silence the city
seemed bewildered, like a man whose sight has
suddenly failed”.

So, what would be a good introduction to Banville’s
work?   His recent novel Snow, though published in
Banville’s name, is more in the style of the Benjamin
Black series.   It describes how a young police inspector
in 1950s Ireland is sent to investigate the murder of a
priest in the home of one of the gentry.   And as well as
“The Sea”, I also particularly like the “Cleave” trilogy:
Eclipse, Shroud and Ancient Light.

A good range of his work is available through East
Riding Libraries.  Just don’t expect a riveting page-
turner – it’s all about the mood evoked through the
beauty of the language.
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 21st December, 2022.
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Ingham, Kelly, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

22/283 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Poolford, Thompson. Ward Councillor: Evison.

22/284 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Ingham - Item 10(a) Minute 22/291(a) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson -Items 10(a)(b) Minutes 22/291(a)(b) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee

22/285 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 23rd November, 2022, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham).

22/286 Financial Monitoring – The monitoring report, payments, receipts, variances, current account cashflow and bank
statements and bank reconciliation (£116,722.90) as at month 9 were noted. The bank statement and bank
reconciliation were verified and signed by Cllr Teare, being a member other than the Chairman and cheque signatory.

22/287 Precept 2023 -24 – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed the 2023-24 tax base for Hutton
Cranswick Parish Council as 823 for Band D equivalent properties, this was compared to 844 for 2022-23. An
explanation of the reduction from a senior accountant at East Riding of Yorkshire Council was noted.

In setting the Local Precept Demand, Councillors considered the financial burden on residents and the impact on
Council’s budgets, now and in the longer term. It was Resolved (a) not to increase the parish council tax element of the
Council Tax Bill paid by residents, with the Band D charge remaining at £45.02, (b) submit a Local Precept Demand of
£37,051.00, for the financial year ending 31st March, 2024, to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council and (c) earmark
£1590.43 from reserves to support the 2023-24 budget (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Swan).

The assumptions for Reserves as at the 1st April, 2023 were noted as: -

22/288 East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Overview and Scrutiny Team Committees 2023-24 – It was agreed to put
forward suggestions: (a) decisions in relation to safeguarding Children and Young people (from Children & Young People
Overview & Scrutiny)(b) decisions in relation to housing (from Safer & Stronger Overview & Scrutiny) and (c) To look at
‘how to achieve a number of actions to maintain the importance of farming to the local economy, way of life and local
food supply, and the potential of nature friendly farming to deliver economic, nature and climate benefits to East Riding
of Yorkshire Council and its citizens’.

20,000.00

Earmarked Reserves
Support to the 2023-24 Budget 1,590.43
Footpath/cycle way - Cranswick - SRA 40,000.00
School Patrol Officer 4,500.00
New Councillor Training (Election 4th May, 2023) 2,000.00
Centenary Wood - Perimeter Fencing 10,000.00
Total Reserves 78,090.43

General Reserve
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22/289 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 21/00064/REFUSE: Outline - Residential development (Access to be considered) (Resubmission of
17/03880/STOUT) (20/01548/STOUT) Land South of Williamsfield Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9BH – Appeal – Refusal of planning permission – Informal Hearing – Appeal Dismissed.

(b) 22/03587/TPO - TPO - HUTTON VILLAGE 1973 (REF 330) - HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown reduce 1 no Lime
(T1) by 2 metres overall, Crown reduce 1 no Swedish whitebeam (T2) by 1.5 metres overall. All pruning back to
suitable growth points, to create balanced shapes, to allow more light into garden and to maintain proportions of
boundary trees. Trees are located in the church yard and are overhanging the boundary at St Peters Church, Church
Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PS - Works to Protected Trees – Consent Granted.

22/290 Planning Application:

(a) 22/03886/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear, following removal of existing conservatory at 57
Laburnum Avenue, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QH – Full Planning Permission – Resolved –
Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

22/291 Representatives reports: -

(a) In Bloom – As a result of its recent successes, the group had been offered an opportunity to be nominated for the
national competition. By majority, it was decided to concentrate on rebuilding the group and remain as competitors
at regional level in 2023. The group was to focus on the overall village entry to Yorkshire in Bloom in good time for the
closing date of 31st March, 2023 and encourage groups in the village to enter other competition categories. There
was no Spring Judging in 2023. The Summer Judging was between 1st and 16th July, 2023 with the presentation of
awards in September/October. No meeting had been planned for the immediate future, but with the grant received
from Northern Railway, there would be additional input at the Station when the time was right. Two new volunteers
had joined the group.

(b) SRA – The issue of dogs fouling the playing field was still a concern and the idea of dog owners being required to
keep their pets on a lead at all times was being considered. Advice was to be sought from the dog warden regarding
the provision of bins, signage and any other steps the Committee can consider taking.

The cost of the replacement of the kitchen following the water damage was to be through insurance.
Quotes for the works were awaited.

Expressions of interest had been received for the Assistant Groundsperson vacancy.
The committee had finalised the plans for the new build, there had been no change to the original design that was
approved in 2019. It was Resolved to approve a request that the application be in the name of the Parish Council
(proposed Cllr. Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

(c) Pond – It was agreed the pond lights remain on until the end of February, 2023. The Clerk was to arrange for the
maintenance work on the pond be undertaken as soon as practical.

22/292 External Auditor – The appointment of PKF Littlejohn LLP as the external auditor for the 2022-23 financial
year and for a further 5-year period until 2026-27 was noted.

22/293 Centenary Wood – Cllr Kelly was to present a costed proposal for a new post for the owl box.

22/294 Queen’s Canopy Project – New Woodland at the SRA – The Landowner Declaration for the partnership
between The Conservation Volunteers (TCV) and the Parish Council had been signed. The planting of the Woodland
was planned for the 30th and 31st January, 2023. The SRA Committee had been informed.

The Council aimed to promote the planting days to allow volunteers from the village to get involved.
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22/295 Risk Register – Resolved to accept the changes (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson).

22/296 Salt Bin – During the recent cold weather, due to the icy conditions, a car had done a full turn at the junction
of Southgate and the Green. A resident had requested a new salt bin be provided. It was noted there were already
two salt bins on the Green, one of which was at the end of Southgate at the junction with Main Street. It was
Resolved to apply to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council for a new salt bin at the junction of Sycamore Avenue and
Laburnum Avenue, close to Southgate (proposed Cllr Kelly/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

22/297 Village Taskforce Satisfaction Survey 2022 – The Clerk would complete the survey and inform the Village
Taskforce of any work that remained outstanding.

22/298 Payments – £4,607.44

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/299 Community Safety – Cllr Sibley-Calder reported that recently the use of the defibrillator at the White Horse
had saved a life. New pads had been provided at the defibrillator. As a possible consequence of the ongoing NHS
industrial action, there could be a greater call for using the defibrillators in the village. It was agreed to make a
financial provision for possible increase in the purchase of defibrillator consumables.
A review was to be carried out of the arrangements to make the defibrillators rescue ready after their use.

A new salt bin had been installed at the Rotsea Lane /Megginson's Turnpike crossroads.
22/300 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -

(a) Festive light permit 2022-23.
(b) Damage to the rear of The Green, reported by a resident, was to be made good tomorrow. Further recent

damage to the Green was to be made good as soon as practicable.
(c) Thanks, from The Bulletin Team for the grant towards the cost of the Platinum Jubilee Edition.
(d) Thanks, from the Hutton Cranswick Scout Group for permission to hold the village tree light switch on.
(e) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) - Newsletter, November, 2022.
(f) Temporary Road Closure – Main Street, Cranswick – 6th December, 2022 – drainage works.
(g) East Riding of Yorkshire and Kingston Upon Hull Joint Access Forum – 14th December, 2022.
(h) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – December, 2022.
(i) ERNLLCA- Christmas closure, 2022.
(j) Humber 2100+ Stakeholder Newsletter – December, 2022.
(k) RWE Dogger Bank South (DBS) Offshore Wind Farms Community Newsletter - Winter 2022.
(l) ERNLLCA - Newsletter, December, 2022 (e-mailed to Cllrs 13/12/2022).
(m) East Riding of Yorkshire Council - CCTV Grant Funding.
(n) NHS tells patients to continue to access emergency care during industrial action.
(o) Notice of postponement of automatic enrolment into a workplace pension.
(p) Repairs to the footpath parallel to the Green had been completed.
(q) The monthly inspection log of the Play Area.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3865 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/10/2022 - 05/01/2023 389.29 389.29

3866 P.A. Watson Replace broken window in bus shelter at Jenkinson Lane 85.00 85.00

3867 Ian Sibley-Calder Expenses re purchase of replacement battery for defibrillator at SRA 117.33 23.47 140.80

3868 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Tree works on the Green (22/233) Cutting Greens - 10/11/2022 927.00 185.40 1112.40

3869 Harrison EDS Service flagpole 210.00 42.00 252.00

3870 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge period 07/11/2022 to 01/12/2022 14.35 0.72 15.07

3871 Driffield School Donation to Twilight Bus Service (min 22/266 ) 500.00 500.00

3872 East Riding of  Yorkshire Council SLA 2 Street Lights (SRA) - April 2022 - March 2023 1051.60 210.32 1261.92

3873 Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) Annual subscription (22/117b)) 36.00 36.00

3874 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall (22/254i) 20.00 20.00

3875 S. Sanderson Salary (£734.96 - includes 8 months back pay) and expenses (£60) 794.96 794.96

Total 4145.53 461.91 4607.44
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22/301 Meeting dates for 2023 – In a year which is a year of ordinary elections of parish councillors, the annual
meeting of a parish council shall be held on, or within fourteen days after, the day on which the councillors elected
at that election take office. The 2023 local election date was 4th May, 2023. The 8th of May, 2023 was to be an
additional bank holiday to mark the coronation of His Majesty King Charles III. Councillors would now take office on
Tuesday 9th May 2023. It was Resolved to bring forward the Annual Meeting in 2023 to the 3rd Wednesday in May
(proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr. Swan).

The meeting dates for 2023 are: -

22/302 Next Meeting – 25th January, 2023, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7.00 pm.
The Chairman wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.45 pm.

Month Ordinary Meetings Annual Council Meeting Annual Parish Meeting

January   25th January, 2023

February  22nd February, 2023

March    22nd March, 2023

Apri l     26th Apri l , 2023

May       17th May, 2023 17th May, 2023 17th May, 2023

June      28th June, 2023

July        26th July, 2023

August No meeti ng scheduled

September  27th September, 2023

October     25th October, 2023

November   22nd November, 2023

December    20th December, 2023

The King’s Coronation Community Fund
ERYC is establishing a new small grant fund
worth £50,000 to support communities
across the East Riding which are planning to
organise celebratory activities relating to the
Coronation in May 2023. All Town and Parish
Councils in the East Riding are eligible to
apply for the community fund. Applications
can be in partnership with other groups or
organisations. The fund will be available to
help with the costs of appropriate activities
(e.g. community events, street decorations,
themed artwork, commemorative benches

etc). Applicants can apply for between £100
and £500 per project. Successful projects
must be directly related to The King’s
Coronation and demonstrate community
benefit and community input. The fund will
open for applications on Wednesday 1
February with a deadline on Monday 3 April,
subject to sufficient grant funds remaining.

Interested parties are encouraged to discuss
their ideas with a member of the Parish
Council.
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FEBRUARY FROLIC
St Peter’s

Church
on

Saturday 11th

February
from

6pm – 9pm
Finger food &

drinks provided by
the church

*

Entertainment
provided by the

people of Hutton
Cranswick

If you would like to take part in the entertainment by telling a joke, singing a song, playing a
piece, dancing, reading a poem, or similar, please email Trish Barker:
trishmbarker@hotmail.com
with a brief description of your contribution.
Anything from a short joke to a song (maximum 5 minutes for children, 10 minutes for adults).
OR
Pop into Winter Warmers any Thursday from 10am to 4pm to have a chat and put your name
down.

Come and enjoy the fun, fellowship, food and talent of your local community!

Children will
entertain first

so they can
leave

early if they
are tired

HAVE A BUN, HAVE SOME FUN, FORGET YOUR AGE, TAKE THE STAGE!

BRIGHTEN UP YOUR WINTER. PUT THE DATE IN YOUR DIARY!
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DEFIBRILLATORS IN HUTTON CRANSWICK

Most of us are aware of defibrillators now. They are
common and they are often used.  The commonest cause
of cardiac death in adults results from an electrical rhythm
disturbance in the heart resulting in it being unable to
pump properly and therefore supply the body with oxygen.
If CPR is not undertaken quickly, the brain is starved of
oxygen and in approximately three minutes the person
dies.

CPR on its own will only prolong life, but the way to get the
person back to a normal electrical rhythm, and save them,
is to use a defibrillator.  The defibrillator is a device that
provides an electric shock across the heart that ‘reboots’
the heart. Essentially stopping it and allowing it to restart in
a normal rhythm. This will not work every time, and will
depend on the type of electrical problem the heart is in.
Several years ago, with the aid of the Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council and some sponsorship, we were lucky
enough to obtain two defibrillators:
The one on the White Horse pub wall (kindly hosted by the
landlord), has been used several times.

The one on the wall of the SRA, to my knowledge has not
been used, although is has been taken out of its case to
help in a situation. It remains

there to help with any incidents that might occur whilst
individuals are undertaking sport on the ground.

How to access to defibrillators
Both defibrillators are in lockable cases which are warmed
to keep them fully active even in the coldest winter. They
are locked to prevent vandalism and prevent persons
removing them inappropriately.
To access the defibrillators, all that is required is to call 999,
as you would normally in an emergency.
Once the triage operator has assessed the situation, if
deemed appropriate, you will be told to go to one of the
defibrillators (or send someone else) and be given a code to

open the cabinet.  Both are the same and work on a
mechanical push button system.

This method of obtaining the defibrillator has two benefits:
� An ambulance or first responder will be on the way

to help you.
� A trained operator will help you use the machine.

Both machines have a similar
format in that the case is opened
and you will see an array of
buttons and some pads to place on
the collapsed persons chest wall.
As the cases are opened, either will
start talking to you and explain
carefully each step that you have
to do (the SRA defibrillator has to
have the on/off button pressed
first):
The person’s chest is exposed to
bare skin, cleaned of any
water/sweat (if necessary) and the
pads are placed on the skin at the

places pointed out on
the diagram on the pads.
The machine will then
do its work. If it tells you
a shock is needed, you
just stand away from the
person and press the
flashing button. That is
all there is to it.

YOU CANNOT KILL SOMEONE BY GIVING THEM A SHOCK
IN ERROR – THE MACHINE WILL NOT ALLOW IT.

You can, however, fail to get them back by not using the
machine. Children in schools are taught to use these

machines and they are getting more common. They save
lives and they already have in the Village.

Summary
� If you see/witness a collapse and they are obviously

unconscious, call 999. They will advise you what to
do but mention if you are near one of the defibrilla-
tors. They will give you a code to unlock the case.

� If you know how to undertake CPR – do it. If you
can, have someone else to get the defibrillator and
carry on with the CPR.

� Remember CPR is a holding pattern, it does not
bring someone back – defibrillators do.

� Become familiar as to where they are in the
villages.
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Considering
Volunteering?

The Bulletin Team are looking for
help with delivering the village
publication to both Hutton and
Cranswick.
Once a month delivery takes about
1 to 1¼hrs depending on the route.
If you are interested please
contact Gary, by phone or message
on 07795 202559, who will be
happy to give you more
information.
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Would you like to join a  knit and natter
group? I have a project in mind for us but
open to suggestions. If you are interested
please contact  Peggy Bonner on 07703
673757 or email
peggy_angela@msn.com

It is time to ….
….. PLAY INDOOR SHORT

MAT BOWLS!!
New members always welcome; See

website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club
At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street,

Cranswick. YO25 9QN

After finishing off 2022 in style with a cracking
night’s Carol singing at The Gee Gee, followed by a
brilliant choir social evening at the SRA, we have
had a couple of weeks to rest our tonsils, gird our
loins and prepare ourselves for 2023.

We are now back, refreshed and ready for the
challenges of the new year and, at the time of
writing, have eased back into things with a couple
of rehearsals.

We have welcomed several new members and
introduced our new idea – ‘Mingle Mondays’,
where once a month we finish 30 minutes earlier to
allow time to sit down over a beer or a coffee and
use the time to get to know our fellow choristers
better. The first one was a great success, with
practically a full house staying behind for a good
old chinwag.

There is much to look forward to this year, plenty
of charitable causes to raise money for, and a raft
of new songs to learn. We will be holding our
section ‘masterclasses’ to speed up the learning
process and to further get to know each other in a
friendly and social environment.

For those who don’t know us, we are a bunch of
enthusiastic amateurs who simply want to have fun
singing an eclectic range of songs whilst raising
money for charity. No auditions are necessary and
we welcome everyone with open arms. If you fancy
coming along on a Monday evening, we rehearse at
the SRA in Hutton from 7.30-9.00pm.

Drop Fiona a line on 07984 657071 or simply pluck
up the courage and pop along. We would be
delighted to see you.

In harmony

Haz

Snowdrops in Howl Lane
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Facebook-
Nuts and Bolts Mobile Motorcycle

  Maintenance Training

Email - motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
Instagram -  nutsandboltsmotorcycle

mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
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Hutton
Cranswick
WI report

Rainbows, Brownies and Guides in Hutton Cranswick

- where girls can have fun, learn new skills, have adventures, take part in
activities/events, and earn badges - making friends and memories along the way.

All units meet on Tuesdays during term time and have
spaces available at the moment.

Rainbows are for girls aged 4-7, Brownies for girls aged 7-10, and
Guides for girls aged 10-14.

For more information, please either register your interest on
the Girlguiding website - www.girlguiding.org.uk
or contact Kathrine on hcrainbows@gmail.com

 JANUARY 10˧˦˨˦˩˨ 2023.

The meeting opened on a sombre note with a minute’s
silence in memory of member Mavis Hodgson who died
recently.
Louise Sanderson gave an interesting talk on Food and the
Future with helpful asides from members who are part of
our farming community.
As it is a coronation year we are going to carry on with a
royal theme in the display cabinet.
The first craft session of the new year will take place on 8th
March in the WI hall.  Val will be demonstrating how to
make butterfly cards.
Ruth Pickles made an appeal for warm clothing and blankets
which she would take to Jacobs Well in Beverley for their
Ukraine mission (see page 4).
Deborah is to stand down as treasurer – a post she has held
for several years. We are now looking for a new volunteer.
The next meeting on 14th February will be our AGM which
will be a short formal meeting followed by a quiz.

As we move from one year to the next … Scouts
finished last year off by enjoying once more their
"posh meal". Here they have the chance to dress up
in their best glad rags and be served a full meal by
leaders and supporters from the group. They all had a
great time.

Then we've started the New Year with Beavers and
Cubs talking about food and a healthy lifestyle. We've
got lots planned for them to do this year and
hopefully by Easter they'll have earned their
cooks/chefs badges and some fitness ones too.

Places are available in the Scout section at the
moment, but there is a waiting list for both Beavers
and Cubs. Get in touch to join us as an adult or young
person!

Cranswickscouts@gmail.com

mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com


24

Saturday 18 March 2023
At 2.30pm in

Foreman’s Car Showroom Ticket

price : £5.00
Includes refreshments at the end of the show

Tickets available in advance from

Janet Foreman on 270258

A Raffle will also be available

View and buy from a selection of

High Street Clothing &

affordable accessories
All proceeds in aid of St Peter’s Church

Hutton Cranswick



Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on Wednesday  22 February
starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be in the WI Hall.
Details will be published on the village notice boards and
website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish
Clerk. There are December’s minutes in this Bulletin.
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Letter to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council from a local
young person

Dear Sir, I think it would be an amazing idea to have a
skatepark in Cranswick. I think it would be fun to have
one down at the sports recreation association (SRA) for
kids of all ages to go down and have an amazing time. At
the moment we are having to go to Driffield skatepark
and we would be lucky if it is open and if it’s shut we
have to go to either Bridlington, Beverley,  Scarborough,
Hull or Hornsea just to find out there is nowhere to park
and if we can find somewhere to park it’s only for an
hour. So if we could get one in Cranswick it would be
amazing.    Yours sincerely, J.

See the September Parish Council minute 22/219 (in the
November Bulletin) for a response.   The Council was not
supportive but asked the SRA Committee to consider it.

Some advice from SkateboardGB is as follows:

Getting a skateboard park built in your local area is no
easy task and is not just as simple as asking your local
council for one – It will usually take months / years for it
to all go through.

� First form community group – Make sure you include
skateboarders (and scooter users and BMX’s – anyone
who will use the park), parents, youth workers and the
local skate-shop. It’s a good way to show councils, resi-
dents and press that you are properly organised and
committed to your cause.

� Create an online platform such as a Facebook page,
Instagram page or website, showing what you want to
achieve and make sure you get as many followers or
people involved as possible.

� Convince people why there needs to be a skatepark
built. You will need to create a presentation of why it’s
needed: Focus on keeping people active, the growth of
adrenaline sports, the need for a facility as there are
no others around (or only old facilities) etc. You may
want to show some examples of what type of
skatepark you want to achieve and propose some po-
tential sites where the skatepark could be located,
along with associated costs

� Do some fund-raising. This will show that you are com-
mitted to the development of the project. This can be
done a variety of ways, but think about holding a skate
comp, get the local skate-shop involved, sponsored
skaters and bikers, and invite the press and council-
lors. The more publicity you can get the more support
you will find.

� If you haven’t already you will need to start speaking
to the council too and start looking for funding. It is
also a good time to start talking to skatepark builders
– they will have a wealth of knowledge to help you
progress the project and can start providing you with
designs and budgets.



26

Welcome to our new Assistant Groundsperson!
The SRA is delighted to welcome Ian Norris as our new Assistant Groundsperson. Ian has a
background in construction and project management and is an expert tractor driver. This will
come in handy, as it takes a good five hours to cut the sports pitches at the SRA even with a
mini-tractor. He will doubtless be busy when the weather improves in the Spring. Ian will also
be doing some minor maintenance work and occasionally opening up and closing the hall for
event bookings.

Tennis Club News
Members from the tennis section held their annual Christmas Quiz and raffle in December.
Elliot Traves was also presented with his player of the season award, pictured with club
chairman Will Rogerson. A great night was had by all and a total of £255 was raised! Thank
you to Lloyd Dowson Accountants, Drury Sports, Waites of Driffield and The Full Measure
for your support and donation of some fantastic prizes.
The Tennis Club is looking for new members to support the Mens’ and Mixed teams entered
for the 2023 season starting in late April. If you are interested in playing or would like to get
involved, please get in touch with Will Rogerson on 07854 882053 for more details.

Quiz Nights at the SRA
Every 3rd Friday in the month, the SRA Club House hosts one of our most popular events. You
don’t need to be Einstein to take part, as the questions aren’t anywhere near as hard as
University Challenge or Mastermind. The idea is to have fun, eat a splendid supper and sip
or sup the tipple of your choice in the company of your friends (our bar prices are very
reasonable). If you can’t put together a table of four, come anyway and we will pair you up
with someone else. If you want to book or you would like more information, you can e-mail
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or ring/text 07942 353818.

If quizzes aren’t your cup of tea, then come and sing in the Community Choir on a Monday, play Table Tennis on
Tuesday or Whist on a Thursday, come to the Coffee Morning on Wednesday and the Seniors ‘Youth Club’ on Friday
mornings. Further details of the activities at the SRA are on the Hutton Cranswick web site:
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-activities/.

Booking the SRA Hall
The Hall is a great venue for social events such as parties and is generally
available for bookings at the weekends. We offer reduced rates for Hutton
Cranswick residents, so it’s good value as well. Not only do you have the hall
and kitchen, but in nice weather you can use the picnic area, too. And it’s just
been redecorated, with new blinds and a refurbished bar area – as you can
see in the photo of the hall set up for the Community Choir Christmas Party.
For more information, please visit the Hall Booking section of the Hutton
Cranswick website: https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-
association/sra-hall-booking.

Dates for your Diary
7th May ‘Have a Go’ and Coronation Party. Try out sports and activities such as Archery and celebrate the King’s

Coronation. This will be very similar to the hugely enjoyable Platinum Jubilee event of 2022.
30th July 10K Charity Run. Not just for the sporty, but also a family fun day as well. This was such a successful

event last year, that we are repeating it in 2023.






